Region VII

Mental Health Board

Minutes

June 09, 2011
The meeting was held at BHC.  Meeting called to order by John Tanner.  In attendance were the following: 

MEMBERS:  Randy Rodriquez, John Tanner, Mike Hinman, John Landers, Debbie Karren, Lynn Whiting, 
EXCUSED:  Roger Christensen, Nancy Lopez, Sam Hulse, 
VISITORS:   Tina Ricks, Mark Gunning, Kama Johnson, Martha Tanner, Dave Peters, 
BUSINESS:  Minutes were approved.  

John Landers

· No changes to the Agenda

· Service Gap Analysis-John will email them out when revised.
· Access to voluntary outpatient treatment for those who are indigent are relatively non-existent.  
· Need for the state to transfer funds from higher levels of care (e.g., inpatient psychiatric hospitalization) to lower levels of care and that by doing so utilization of outpatient service would increase while inpatient services would decrease.

· Martha had brought up in the last meeting that we need some more data on what has been the result of the budget cuts for Mental Health.  The data exists in Hospitals and Corrections.  

· Need a grant to hire someone to gather and sort data.

· Should design a survey to get preliminary data and decide if we should go forward with the data collection?

· We will work on the survey at the next meeting and discuss this topic more.   
John Tanner
· NAMI Picnic-June 23 at Freeman Park starting at 12:30, music and games.
Mike Hinman
· State Mental Health Planning Council
· Draft report to the governor, will be emailed out.
Lynn Whiting
· Last month was MH Month, Madison Cares did a large event in Rexburg and there were some articles in the newspapers.
· Two months ago 5 participants went to the NAMI Basics Training in Boise.  

· October 14th and 15th will be the South East Idaho Mental Health Conference, more information to follow.

Next meeting July 14, 2011
